
 

  

In Our Prayers This Week 
It is so important that we remember one another in prayer. During this 
week, please focus your prayers on the following members who were 
picked randomly: Katy, Carly and Cassandra Bauer; Marilyn Gould; 
DAvid and Carol Johnson; Joan Nowakowski; Don and Jo Schutt. 

 
Flowers 
The flowers for Sunday are given by Pat Mittag and Dennis Mullen and 
are in memory of Robert Mittag and Patrice Mullen. 
 
Please call Zion’s office (715-735-7898) or send an email  
(Zion@newbc.rr.com) if you would like to sponsor the flowers for a  
specific Sunday. The cost is $15. 

 

What’s Around the Corner? 
March 26:  Fifth Sunday in Lent, 9:30 a.m., worship with Holy Communion and via 
  Facebook Live. Talk by St. Vincent DePaul representative. Coffee Hour 
  to honor all new members since 2020 to follow!  
April 2:  Palm Sunday/Passion Sunday, 9:30 a.m., worship with Holy Communion 
  and via Facebook Live.  
April 6:  Maundy Thursday, 6:30 p.m. worship with Holy Communion and via  
  Facebook Live.  

World Hunger Drive! 
More than 820 million people - that's about 
11% of the world - are hungry. As members of 
the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, 
we are called to respond. We are a church 
that rolls up our sleeves and gets to work. 
 

Throughout the whole season of Lent we will 
be collecting money for ELCA World Hunger. 
We take up this collection every year and our 
delegates bring it with them to the Northern Great Lakes Synod Assembly in May. 
 

This year we will track our progress with a soup bowl and spoons. For every $20 raised 
we'll add a spoon to the bowl. Let's see how many spoons we can fit in there! 
To learn more about how the ELCA helps feed people all over the world go to 
ELCA.org/Our-Work 

Join Us For Coffee and Fellowship on Sunday! 
On Sunday March 26th we will be welcoming members who have joined the church. 

Please join us at the coffee hour to welcome Pat Mittag, Jean Hruska and Mary 
Bellisle. We also will be singing Happy Birthday to Alexis Rosendeldt.  

mailto:zion@newbc.rr.com
https://elca.org/Our-Work


 

  

Birthday Blessings to You 
March  29: Craig Bates 
March 30: Alexis Rosenfeldt and Everett Schoen 
April 1: Kathleen Cramer, Cheryl Maxwell and Jody Minzlaff 
April 2: Sue Poquette and Jacob Swenson 

 
 
Thank you to our Worship Assistants! 
Thank you to Carole Boerner for serving as our lector; to Steven Hoheneder as our 
communion assistant; to Rachel and Alexis Rosenfeldt as our ushers; to Karen Dill for 
setting up and cleaning up communion and to Nik Williams for serving as our acolyte 
on Sunday.  
 

The volunteers for next week are Kathy Heimbuch as our lector and our communion 
assistant; Barb Grom will be setting and cleaning up communion; Karen Sylvester as 
our usher; and Alexis and Adison Rosenfeldt will be our acolytes! 
 

If you’d like to volunteer to serve as lector or usher please contact Ann Buscher at  
715-735-3017. The readings for the particular Sunday will be shared with you days in 
advance and a copy will be printed for you to use. Thank you for your consideration! 

 Celebrating Baptismal Birthdays this Week 
 March 29: Adison Rosenfeldt 
 March 30: Bethany Wolf 
 April 1: Janet Cook, George Ihler and Gerald Sylvester 
 April 2: Julie Williams 

SPARK Bible Story 
The SPARK Story Bible reading for Sunday is found on page 440; “Lazarus ” 

based on the reading from John 11:1-45. 

Coffee Hour 
Coffee Time is back! If you would like to sponsor coffee hour,  

contact our office to see if there is a date available. There will only be a 
coffee hour if there is a sponsor. 

There will be a coffee hour on March 26! 

Grant Application from Zion’s Mission Endowment Fund 
The application and Endowment Fund Brochure are available on the table in the  
Narthex and on Zion’s website. Please take one and share it with another one of your  
favorite organizations.  
 
Applications need to be received at Zion by June 1. 

https://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org/applications/application-for-grant-from-zions-mission-endowment-fund-5


 

  

“Stepping in Faith” Stewardship Initiative 
This month’s stewardship focus is on study. It sounds so easy right? Sitting here in my 
house without others to guide my study and offer their opinions on the text, I find it  
isn’t easy at all.  
 

I did a search to get some tips on studying the Bible. Here’s what I found. 
 

1. Begin your study with prayer seeking wisdom and understanding. 
2. You don’t have to start at the beginning. The Gospels are easier to understand 

than Daniel or Revelations.  
3. Choose a topic relevant to you and your life – grace, repentance, forgiveness, or 

strength. 
4. Get to know a character – John the Baptist, Moses, Mary Magdalen.  
5. Write down the insights you glean while doing your individual study. 
6. Read the same Bible verses in different versions of the Bible.  
7. Read or share with a family member or friend via Zoom, Facetime, or email.  
8. Look up what you don’t understand. Some of the words in the Bible are not easy. 

With the Internet we have a plethora of insights available to us.  
9. Pause and listen. It is important to search and study the word of God, but it is 

equally important to slow down, quiet your mind, and listen.  
 

Learning from the Bible is a lifelong pursuit and one which 
pleases God. 
 

Dear Lord, we know you want us to learn more about you, 
your kingdom, and your love. Place within our hearts a desire 
to take time with your word in the Bible and to read and  
contemplate it. In Jesus’ name we pray. Amen.   
 
Karen Sylvester 

Tax Planning Workshop Offered 
Julie Mattek and Chad Elfe of Thrivent financial are hosting a tax planning workshop 
that will be taught by Debbie Taylor, a certified tax accountant and attorney. The work-
shop will detail how best to do ones taxes during retirement.  
 

The event will be Tuesday, March 28th at NWTC, 1601 University Drive in Marinette. 
Doors open at 11 a.m. and lunch will be served by 11:30.  
 

People are asked to RSVP by email to jenny.rohan@thrivent.com or by phone, 920-
851-0688. 



 

  

Midweek Lenten Services & Soup Suppers 
We will gather at the cross with our brothers and sisters in Christ  

every Wednesday in March in a truly ecumenical spirit. 
5:30 p.m. Soup Suppers and 6:00 p.m. Worship Services 
will be held in the social halls at each participating church. 

The worship services will be ½-hour in length. 
 

March 22: First Presbyterian Church, 923 5
th
 St., Menominee; Preacher: Elder Keith 

  Schroeder 
March 29:   Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 1600 University Dr., Marinette; Preacher: 
  Vicar Katy Tomlanovich 
 

The Miracles of Jesus 
The first Bible stories that many of us took notice of may have been the miracles per-
formed by Jesus, probably because of their “wow” factor.  The miracles of Jesus con-
tinue to speak to us powerfully, not because they are incredible displays of amazing 
power, but because of what they reveal to us about the nature of God and God’s de-
sire to touch our lives in powerful ways.  The pastors who will be leading this year’s 
midweek Lenten services will each select one miracle story that speaks to them per-
sonally and reflect on its meaning for our lives today.   

Notes of Thanks 
 

Dill Family: 
Thank you so much to our Zion family for the words of sympathy and acts of kindness 
given to us after the death of our precious schnauzer Libbi. It has helped us deal with 
her loss.  
 

Lanse and Karen Dill 
 
The Salvation Army: 
To our friends at Zion Lutheran,  
Thank you so much for your generous donation through your Souper Bowl of Caring. 
Over 400 pounds of food that will serve families in need, during a time where they are 
losing some benefits. We appreciate your continued support of the Salvation Army 
throughout the year.  
 

God bless you! 
Major Rhegan Stansbury 
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Fortune Lake Lutheran Summer Camp Registration is Open!  
Online registration for FLLC’s Summer Camp is open!  
• Leaders-in-Training (LIT): Grades 10-12, Week 1: June 25-30, Week 2: July 9-

14, July 16-21, July 23-28, or August 6-9 
• High School Week: Grades 9-12, June 25-30 
• Youth Week: Grades 3-8, July 9-14 or July 16-21 (Villager, Vagabond, Venturer 
• Mini Week: Grades 1-8, July 9-12 or August 6-9 
• Mighty Ones: Grades 1-2, August 6-8 
• Specialty Camps: Grades 3-8, July 23-28 (Art Camp, LEGO Camp) 
• Jr. High Night Owls: Grades 6-8, July 23-28 
• On-site Day Camp: Grades K-5, June 19-22 
• Intergenerational Week: All ages, Full Week: June 18-23 or July 30-August 4 or 

Half Week, August 1-4  
• Victory Camp: 18+ with disabilities, June 11-16 
• Camp ACTS (Acting, Choreography, Theatre, and Song): Grades 3-12, July 

16-21 
 

To register or for more information, people may visit Fortune Lake’s website,  
fortunelake.org. 

https://fortunelake.org/summer-camp/

